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To: Organization Members / Surveyors  

Dear Exclusive Surveyors, 

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of the updates in the Instructive for The Survey And Issuance Of 
Certification For The Prevention Of Pollution By Garbage From Ships, based on the amendments by IMO 
MEPC.360(79) & IMO A.1187(33). 
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I-19-IGPP Instructive For The Survey And Issuance 
Of Certification For The Prevention Of 
Pollution By Garbage From Ships 

15/09/2024 04 

 
 

- Paragraphs 5.2.5 to 5.2.8 have been included following the amendments of IMO MEPC.360(79) and 
MEPC.363(79). 

 
5.2.5 The following States may satisfy with the above, through regional arrangements when, because 
of those Statesʹ unique circumstances, such arrangements are the only practical means to satisfy these 
requirements: 
 .1 small island developing States; and 
 .2 States the coastline of which borders on Arctic waters, provided that regional arrangements shall 
cover only ports within Arctic waters of those States. 
 
 
5.2.8 The Government of each Party participating in the arrangement shall consult with the 
Organization, for circulation to the Parties of the present Convention, on: 
.1 how the Regional Reception Facilities Plan takes into account the guidelines developed by IMO; 
.2 particulars of the identified Regional Ships Waste Reception Centers, taking into account the guidelines 
developed by IMO; and 
.3 particulars of those ports with only limited facilities. 
 
 
- The procedure has been revised to incorporate the requirements of IMO Resolution A.1187(33) 
 
This update will start on September 15, 2024. 



 

  

 

 
TECHNICAL LETTER No 15 - 2024 

  

FROM:    NASHA Technical Department 

TO:    NASHA exclusive surveyors-Owner  
SUBJECT:   AMENDMENTS FOR I-19-IGPP BY IMO MEPC.360(79) & IMO A.1187(33) 

DATE:    SEPTEMBER 14, 2024 

 

 

 

Bella Vista, Marbella, Aquilino de la Guardia Street, P.H. BICSA Financial Center Building, 41st floor, office 4106, Republic of Panama 

Phone: +507 375-0278 / 35, Fax: +507 383-5980 

Web. www.nashapanama.com 

2/1 
 

 

 

           Waiting for your confirmation of “SAFE RECEIPT, READ and UNDERSTANDING”.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Eng. Hamada M. Halouma 

           Technical Manager 

 

 

 

         ____________ 

         (+507) 375-0278 / (+507) 383-5980 

         technicalmanager@nashapanama.com  

         www.nashapanama.com 
  

                               

mailto:technicalmanager@nashapanama.com
http://www.nashapanama.com/

